
It’s so damn hot – my kid has asthma and needs an air conditioner 
 

Last year, we represented a mother who had a child who lived in HUD-subsidized low-income 

housing.  Asthma is often triggered by inhalation of air particles that contain allergens such as 

pollen, mold spores, dust mite droppings and animal dander. Air conditioners contain filters that 

collect and store these particles, keeping intake to minimum. Air conditioning also helps eliminate 

humidity on hot Florida nights which enables mold and algae to grow much more rapidly than it 

could if it were living in dry air.  Some children and adults suffer from asthma to the degree that 

not having air conditioning may result in serious harm and hospitalization. Requesting to install 

an air conditioner unit in a home or apartment would be a reasonable accommodation for a person 

with a disability.   

 

 According to the Fair Housing Act, a tenant with a disability can request a reasonable 

modification.  According to HUD Guidance,  “A reasonable modification is a structural change 

made to existing premises, occupied or to be occupied by a person with a disability, in order to 

afford such person full enjoyment of the premises. Reasonable modifications can include structural 

changes to interiors and exteriors of dwellings and to common and public use areas.”  Under the 

Fair Housing Act, a housing provider must permit the modification, the tenant is responsible for 

paying the cost of the modification.  If the housing provider is a public housing authority or a 

housing provider that receives federal financial assistance, the modification must be paid for by 

the housing provider unless providing the modification would be an undue financial and 

administrative burden. 

 

 

http://www.hud.gov/offices/fheo/disabilities/reasonable_modifications_mar08.pdf

